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ADDRESSES 
 
CLUB 
Nissan Patrol Club of South Australia 
Inc 
PO Box 153 
KILKENNY      SA 5009 
 
MAGAZINE 
Anne Fritsch 
 
 
 
Phone:  
Email: editor@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
 

WEB ADDRESS 
 

www.nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
Email: webmaster@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 

CLUB  MEETINGS  are held at the 
Challa Gardens Primary School, Humphries 
Terrace (off Torrens Road), Kilkenny on the 
first Thursday of every month except 
January.  Meetings commence at 7.30 pm. 
 
 
The Nissan Patrol Club is a member of  
Four Wheel Drive SA Inc (FWDSA), which 
is a member of Four Wheel Drive Australia  
Pty Ltd (formerly the Australian National 
Four Wheel Drive Council Inc (ANFWDC)). 
 
 
UHF Channel 21 is recognised as the 
official Club radio channel. 

Nissan  Patrol  Club  of  South  Australia  Inc 
Established  1979 
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Patrolling  Magazine 

Trip Reports, photos, and any items of interest are all welcome.  Please forward to the Editor.  Contact 
details on page 3. 

THE  DEADLINE  FOR  December  ISSUE  IS:-  23rd NOVEMBER 2017 
 

Views and opinions expressed in this magazine are not those of the Nissan Patrol Club of SA, unless specific 
reference is made to the article 

Front cover is a February 2011 adaptation from Marie Schultzôs 2003 original concept.  

Patrolling the Editorôs Desk 

 
 

30 YEARS AGO-1987 

Gôday Patrolling Readers, 

Our editor Anne has taken some leave and left the preparation of this magazine to 
President Wayne and me, and we are anxiously looking forward to her return to continue 
her fine work. 

The November meeting features our annual photo competition and I would encourage 
every member to take part. Every picture entered in the general classes wins a prize!! 
See page 16 for details. Entries close in three short weeks. 

Other items include an electric 4WD, diesel fuel filters, and Simpson Desert working bee 
reports. 

Beachport Weekend (14th-17th Aug) 
The time was 7.30pm, the meeting place was Tailem Bend and it was Friday the 14th 
Aug. Eight  out of the nine vehicles for the weekend met and headed off to our destina-
tionðBeachport. The trip down was quite eventful in that you have never seen so much 
fog/mist in all your life. Never the less we all arrived safe and well, made our way down a 
track with a lot of mud and slush and finally pulled into a cosy little sheltered spot, which 
was to be our abode for the weekend. 
 
Six am next morning the camp was awakened with the sound of Peterôs car starting; He 
and Trevor were off to collect some firewood for breakfast. They called in first to pick up 
a local bloke (Peter Hales) who loaned us his trailer to collect enough wood for the whole 
weekend. After breakfast we headed into town and those who had to refuel did. We then 
slowly meandered around a bit of coastline till we reached the entry point onto the beach. 
The first bit was a bit rocky and slow but then came sand. It was a dip and the first two 
went through OK. Just as we got to the bottom and tried to come up the other side 
(without success). Wally says to VickiðòDo you think I should be in 4WD?ò Those on the 
trip know what we called Wally for this effort (itôs not printable, so I suggest you ask 
someone). Hence as a result of óWally a few others got stuck before we were all finaaly 
through. After this we all stopped and let a fair bit of air out of our tyres. 
 
Some parts of the beach proved too hard going, so the backtracks through the sandhills 
got used a fair bit. Until one part, we were all going quite well, Ainsley decide it was time 
to create some interest and see who knew a challenge when faced with one. Just to let 
you know what happened; his vehicle went sideways across the slope instead of forward. 
I didnôt really time how long it took him to get out , but my guess would be about  1/2hr  
or more. It tool 4 other vehicles with ropes and snatchems and 4 or 5 standing on one 
side of his car as well, to prevent any likelihood of tipping. 
 
The rest of the day seemed uneventful after Ainsleyôs show. The sandhills were exciting 
and the scenery spectacular. At the end of the day we were about 10km short of Robe, 
but time didnôt permit going further. We blew up ours tyres and headed back to camp 
along the  bitumen. It was drinks and hors  dôoeuvres before tea.  

(Continued on page 22) 
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Remember to complete your ICE form prior to commencing on your Trip. 

 
All participants must register their name and vehicle registration on the trip sheet, or advise the trip leader of their 
participation.  Registration is required to comply with the Clubôs public liability insurance policy.  Visitors are welcome 
to join most trips and social events; simply register your name on the sheet in the trip folder or see the Trips Officer.   
Visitors must also sign the Club ñWarningò forms if participating on a trip. 
 

All participants must confirm with the designated Trip Leader by the Confirmation Date that they still wish to attend the 
event or trip.  Failure to do so will indicate to the Trip Leader that you do NOT wish to participate. 
 

If at the last minute you are unable to join a trip for which you have registered, please make every endeavour to 
advise either the trip leader or someone else joining the trip.  This will ensure the group is not held up waiting for a 
non-arrival. 

COMING EVENTS 

Dates Details Leader Confirmation 
Date 

20 - 22 Oct 
2017 

Deep Creek cleanup - Exercise and job 
satisfaction, social  

Wayne Dunn 13 Oct 2017 

13 Oct 2017 Bye Bye Birdie  Arts Theatre 53 Angas 
St Adelaide 8:00pm - coffee after at 
Bocelli Caffe Ristorante corner Hutt 
and  Wakefield St.  

Jeff Schapel Closed 

27 -29 Oct 
2017 

Morgan - social/4wdriving  Dave & Helen 
Richards 

20 Oct 2017 

2 Nov 2017 General Meeting and Photo 
competition - See page 16 for details 

  

26 Nov 2017 Family Picnic - Father Christmas for 
children/games - CHALLA GARDENS 
PRIMARY SCHOOL 

President   

7 Dec 2017 Annual General Meeting - committee 
election and wine and cheese 

  

17 Dec 2017 Breakfast in the park - Christmas 
Social event  - PLAYGROUND EAST 
TCE BETWEEN FLINDERS AND NIL 
STREETS 

President   

25 - 28 Jan 
2018 

Murbko Lagoon - Australia Day 
weekend see advert in December 
Patrolling 

President   

29? Mar- 3? 
Apr 2018 

Easter 

Big Desert - Otway Club combined trip  Dave & Helen 
Richards 

? Mar 2018 

Mar/Apr 2018 Venus Bay - Fishing Janice Lamkin Mar 2018 

20? - 30? May 
2018 

Friends of the Simpson Desert working 
bee - Dalhousie. 

Don & Kathy 
Grigg 

Apr 2018 
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The Presidents Points 

NISSAN OUTSTANDING ACHIEVER AWARD 
 

Trips Officer, AJ (Andrew Jackson) was presented a NOA at the 
August meeting for his idea for the ñCome and Tryò weekend at Peake 
and for the success he made it. His attention to detail in the advertising 
and his organisational skills on the weekend were rewarded by the 
attendance of 35 happy four wheel drivers in 16 vehicles.  (See the 
August Patrolling for further details.) 

 

Salutations and felicitations. 

 

Where has this year gone? It seems only yesterday that we 
were starting the year. 

 

By the time you read this, the biennial Octoberfest at 
Willangi Bush Escapes will be done and dusted. Our club 
would have organised a day trip to Terowie 4WD park and 
helped cook/serve breakfast. Well done to those members 
who participated and gave their time. It should have been a 
great event with over 85 vehicles from 13 clubs going at the time of writing this. 

 

We have very low number of trips on the books for the remaining months of this year and 
into 2018. If you have a trip in mind which you would like to do, please put it forward to 
the Trips Officer or me and we will be very happy to assist you to make it happen. If you 
do not feel confident to lead the trip there well may be other members who want to go to 
the same places and are able to take on the leadership duties which are really not that 
onerous. We all want a vibrant, thriving club and trips are a big part of that. 

 

Our annual photo competition is happening again at our November meeting. Following 
the interest in our ñGuess Whereò category we have decided to expand it to include 
photos taken outside a club event, refer the article on page 16 for further details. 

 

Included in this issue is your membership renewal form, renewals are due by the Annual 
General meeting in December, fees paid on or before that date receive a $5 discount. 

 

Also, there is attached a nomination form for positions on next yearôs committee. Several 
of the current committee including myself, are not available next year. This means that 
these roles need to be filled by members not currently on the committee. All positions are 
declared vacant at the AGM, so if you wish to do a particular role please nominate. 

I encourage everyone to have a go, it would be good to see some fresh faces. 

 

Till we meet; safe driving. 

 
Wayne Dunn - NPC 389 
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CONQUEST TYREPOWER 
72 GRANGE ROAD 
WELLAND 
PH. 83401404 
CHRIS BAKER 

TYRE PRESSURE MONITORING 
SYSTEMS 

 
FROM $349 LESS 10% CLUB 

DISCOUNT $315 

T/LESS TYRE REPAIR KITS 
 

$45 LESS 10% CLUB  
DISCOUNT $40 

10% DISCOUNT ON ALL BRAKE, STEERING AND SUSPENSION  
REPAIRS INCLUDING IRONMAN SPRINGS AND SHOCKERS. 

SPECIAL CLUB PRICES ON ALL KELLY, KUMHO, COOPER  & 
TOYO TYRES 

FREE AFTER SALES SERVICE ON EVERY SET OF 4 TYRES  
PURCHASED (ROTATION AND BALANCE, & CHECK STEERING,  
SUSPENSION & BRAKES EVERY 10000KM FOR THE LIFE OF THE 

TYRES 
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NPCSA is now on  
 ¸ƻǳΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ϧ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ 
Ŏŀƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ bƛǎǎŀƴ tŀǘǊƻƭ /ƭǳō {! ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦ                           

YŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

DƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ōƛƎ ǘƘǳƳōǎ ǳǇ ŀǘǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκbƛǎǎŀƴtŀǘǊƻƭ/ƭǳō{! 
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Support the businesses that support the Club 

  

  

  

www.batterydiscounters.com.au 

CHEAPEST BATTERIES TO SUIT 
ALL CARS & 4WDs IN ADELAIDE 

Peter & Rick's Auto Workshop 

14 Provident Avenue 
Glynde SA 5070 
Ph: 08 8365 5100 

 

 


